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CHARLOTTE COUNTY - PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 29, 2021
TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TAC) MEETING 
MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN PERSON
Mitchell Austin, City of Punta Gorda, TAC Chair

MEMBERS PARTICIPATING IN MICROSOFT TEAMS

Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development
Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works
Noah Fossick, City of North Port Planning & Zoning

Linda Sposito, City of Punta Gorda
Patrick Fuller, Charlotte County Emergency Management

Don Scott, Lee County MPO

Robert Fakhri, Charlotte County Public Works

Amy Paglialunga, Charlotte County Airport Authority
MEMBERS ABSENT
Sgt. Tom Scott, Charlotte County Sheriff’s Office

Rick Kolar, Charlotte County, Transit Division

Tony Conte, Charlotte County Public Schools (excused)
Ron Ridenour, Charlotte County Airport Authority (excused)
Joan Fisher, DeSoto County

Shaun Cullinan, Charlotte County Community Development

OTHERS PARTICIPATING (VIRTUAL AND IN PERSON)
Gary Harrell, MPO Director
Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO Planner

Wendy Scott, MPO Planner
Tanya Merkle, FDOT

Jesten J. Abraham, FDOT
Vitor Suguri, FDOT

April Santos, Charlotte County Public Works

Fabiana Solano, City of Punta Gorda Urban Design
Lakshmi N. Gurram, MPO Principal Planner
Bekie Leslie, MPO Administrative Services Coordinator

Wally Blain, Tindale-Oliver Associates

1. Call to Order & Roll Call
TAC Chair Mitchell Austin called the TAC Meeting to order at 9:32 A.M.  The roll call was taken. A quorum was present. 
2. Public Comments on Agenda Items  
There were no public comments received.
3. Reports

A. Chair’s Report
Chair Austin had nothing to report at this time.
B. City of Punta Gorda Report
Fabiana Solano had nothing to report. 
C. Charlotte County Report
Ravi Kamarajugadda had nothing to report.
4. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Report
Jesten Abraham mentioned that Mobility Week would be held on October 29-November 5, 2021 with virtual and in person events.  He then announced that on October 18-22, 2021, an E-Public Hearing Week would be held virtually regarding the Charlotte County Draft Tentative Work Program.  A link would be available at FDOT - WP Public Hearings, the complete link would be disseminated through the MPO staff.  Additionally, on Tuesday October 19th from 10 am-noon, two simultaneous in-person opportunities would be held at FDOT’s District One Headquarters in Bartow at 801 N. Broadway Avenue and at FDOT’s Southwest Area Office (SWAO) in Fort Myers at 10041 Daniels Parkway.  Both locations would have the same information available as what would be posted on the website.
Jesten Abraham stated that he had enjoyed working as FDOT’s interim Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Liaison.  He introduced his permanent replacement, Tanya Merkle, who had 8 years of experience with FDOT and 8 years of experience with the Southwest Florida Water Management District.  She had recently earned her Masters’ Degree in Urban and Regional Planning from the University of South Florida.

5. Consent Agenda
A. Approval of Minutes:  June 30, 2021 Meeting
B. MPO Board and Advisory Committees Meeting Schedule for Calendar 

Year 2022

Linda Sposito made a motion to approve both Consent Agenda items. Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
6. FY 2021 Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Section 5305(d) Transit Planning Grant Application
Gary Harrell and Wendy Scott explained that annually, Section 5305(d) Funds are allocated to the Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and administered through the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) for the purpose of metropolitan transit planning.  This year’s allocation of FTA funds is for $90,411.

Agency participation for FFY 2021 is as follows:

· Federal (80%)
$72,329

· Other (20%)
$18,082

Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend MPO Board approval of the FY 2021 Section
5305(d) Planning and Technical Studies Grant Application including MPO Board Resolution
#2021-04, to authorize the MPO Board Chair to sign all documents, and the staff to make
minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments). Don Scott seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
7. FY 2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) – FTA Section 5305(d) Amendment
Gary Harrell stated that the Charlotte County – Punta Gorda MPO was amending the FY 2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP), FFY 21 FTA for Task 8-Transit and Transportation Disadvantaged Planning by adding the updated funding allocation for FTA 5305(d) – Task 8 funds in the FY 2022 UPWP.  All changes in the UPWP were reflected in highlights with the footer explaining changes. They would add Federal funds for FY 2021 Task 8 – FTA Section 5305(d) in the amount of $72,329 and Local funds of $9,041.
It was noted that FDOT District One Modal Office staff had provided recent guidance after TAC meeting packets were distributed.  Their suggestions resulted in changes to how funding amounts would be reflected in the UPWP for FTA FY 2020 ($51,065) and Local Funds ($6,383) to reflect remaining encumbrances only.  These revisions were provided to TAC Members and posted on the MPO website.
Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend that the MPO Board amend the FY 2022 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP), FY 20 - FY 21 FTA Task 8 – Transit and Transportation Disadvantaged (TD) Planning, adjusting the FFY 20 to reflect remaining encumbrances and updating the following allocation received from FDOT.  The Motion allows for transmittal of the amendment to FDOT and allows staff to make minor changes and adjustments as needed (including minor funding adjustments) based upon input received from FDOT.  Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
8. Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) – Final SR 776 Presentation
Vitor Suguri reviewed the final SR 776 Corridor Planning Study, utilizing a PowerPoint presentation that was distributed after TAC packet distribution.  This Corridor Study was initiated by FDOT District One to address congestion, mobility, and safety issues along SR 776 in Charlotte County and develop recommendations for improvement strategies to benefit the users of the corridor. The study limits are from the Sarasota County Line to the west to US 41 to the east. The objective of this study is to conduct safety, operational, and multimodal analysis and develop and prioritize intersection-specific improvements for the short-, mid-, and long-term periods.  It should be noted that this study does not evaluate the widening of SR 776. 

To achieve this goal, the Study Team examined several key elements including existing and future traffic volumes, field observations, historical crash data, operational analysis results, stakeholder input, programmed and planned improvements, and FDOT/FHWA guidelines. 

The recommended improvements included an array of traditional and innovative options ranging from the addition of turn lanes, innovative intersection types, operational, safety, Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), multimodal, lighting, Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS) and planned improvements for both automobile and non-automobile modes (pedestrians, bicycles, and transit). 

The Study started in November 2020 and is now completed. The Study Team recently presented the draft recommendations to the MPO TAC and CAC on June 30, 2021, and the MPO Board on July 19, 2021.  The MPO Board recommended that the SR 776 Corridor Study be updated based upon the comments received at that meeting and be put on a future MPO Board agenda for final approval.  The finalized report will be used in the TIP and LRTP to incorporate the study findings.  The SR 776 Corridor Planning Study PowerPoint presentation is posted on the MPO website. 
COMMENTS:

Ravi Kamarajugadda noted one error on Slide 9:  Collingsworth Blvd should be shown as Collingswood Blvd.  He also made a comment on the Lighting Study recommendations noting that this is a very important element for safety.  Mitchell Austin concurred with the Lighting Study recommendations stating that the City’s experience has shown LED lighting is the better option for highway lighting.  He also noted that Charlotte County Land-use changes would be needed and helpful in implementing the recommended changes.
Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend MPO Board approval of the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) Final SR 776 Presentation as corrected including MPO Board Resolution #2021-07.  Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
9. Review Committee for General Planning Consultant (GPC) Recommendation
Laks Gurram stated that periodically the MPO may require the services of a General Planning Consultant (GPC) to provide support to the MPO transportation planning activities set forth in 
the Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP). The contract term limit for the GPC services is three (3) years. The support of the consultants may include aiding the MPO staff for work assigned on a task basis in the development of the 2050 Long Range Transportation Plan and other MPO-related planning efforts as directed by the MPO Board. The support could include 
providing technical assistance and related public participation activities in transportation planning relative to GIS; scenario planning; transit systems planning; and development of Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITS). The consultant(s) will also assist the MPO staff by providing additional resources to accomplish assignments authorized by the MPO Board consistent with its UPWP. The scope of services for each assigned task may be done by the consultant(s) under one or more GPC contracts.

MPO Staff distributed a Request for Proposals (RFP) to pre-qualified consultants in the State of Florida.  A Review Committee was established consisting of the TAC, CAC and BPAC Chairs and two members of the MPO Staff ranked the four (4) consultants’ responses based upon: Firm’s Credentials (20 points); Qualifications of Person Assigned to Project (25 points); Previous Performance on Similar Jobs (20 points); Ability to Complete on Time and Within Budget (25 points); References (5 points) and Office Location (5 points).  
The MPO received proposals from four Consultants interested in providing GPC services. All consultants are pre-qualified to do business in the State of Florida.  Review Committee members studied and scored all four Consultants’ proposals based on the criteria outlined in the Request for Proposals (RFP). The Review Committee recommended that the MPO Staff take the results from this initial ranking to the TAC/CAC for their review of the process and that the top three Consultant firms be presented to the MPO Board Members for their consideration at the October 18, 2021 MPO Board meeting. The Review Committee also recommended the cancellation of the oral presentations that were scheduled for September 20, 2021, because there was a clear consensus for the top three firms.

The top three firms that are recommended by the Review Committee based upon their qualifications are listed below in ranking order:

1. Kimley Horn & Associates

2. Tindale-Oliver & Associates

3. VHB & Associates

Laks Gurram stated that the MPO has worked with all three consultants previously and is satisfied with them. Laks Gurram thanked Mitchell Austin for his work on the GPC Review Committee.
Chair Austin stated this process has been followed in the past and has been an open and successful process and all applicants had presented good products. 

Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend MPO Board endorsement of the top three professional consulting firms. Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
10. Baynard Drive Discussion

Gary Harrell noted that FDOT has programmed a project for resurfacing US 41 from Payne Street to Rio Villa Drive.  As part of the resurfacing project, FDOT has proposed improvements to median crossings at several intersections.  One proposal is to close the median crossing at Rio Villa Drive which would necessitate drivers desiring to travel north on US 41 to first go south and then make a U-turn at the next median opening.  The other option is for drivers on Rio Villa Drive to travel north on Baynard Drive to Aqui Esta Drive and use the traffic signal to turn north on US 41. 

Baynard Drive is a narrow two-lane Charlotte County road with no shoulders and is in poor shape.  The City of Punta Gorda has requested that Charlotte County look at Baynard Drive for improvements, as it is expected to experience increased traffic once the US 41 median at Rio Villa Drive is closed.

MPO Board members have asked that a discussion take place for possible solutions and a recommended way forward to this challenge.  Gary Harrell discussed how the MPO was providing a forum for the State, County and City to discuss this traffic area.   
After discussion, two approaches were mentioned: (1) Maintenance of the roadway and (2) improvements such as adding shoulders and/or adding a multi-use trail at Baynard Drive.  The TAC recommended that the MPO Board should send this issue to the Punta Gorda City Council and the Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners and that they should direct their staffs to coordinate a solution for Baynard Drive.

Linda Sposito made a motion to recommend the MPO Board forward the Baynard Road discussion to the City of Punta Gorda and Charlotte County Board of County Commissioners and direct their staffs to work together to develop a scope of work needed for Baynard Drive.  Ravi Kamarajugadda seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.
11. Public Comments
There were no public comments.
12. Staff Comments 
Wendy Scott announced that the Transportation Disadvantaged Local Coordinating Board (LCB) was seeking a Charlotte County citizen to serve as a representative of the disabled regarding transit issues.  Additionally, the CAC currently had a West County representative vacancy with the departure of Linda Harrison, as well as two upcoming renewals (Jim Brown/Steve Schoff).  
Gary Harrell announced his revised plans to retire on November 9, 2021 and the start date of presumptive MPO Director D’Juan Harris as October 29, 2021.
13. Member Comments
There were no member comments at this time
14. Adjournment (NEXT TAC MEETING – NOVEMBER 17, 2021)
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:52 a.m.  The next regularly scheduled TAC meeting will be held on Wednesday, November 17, 2021 both virtually and at the Eastport Environmental Campus, 25550 Harbor View Road, Port Charlotte in Training Room B beginning at 9:30 a.m.  [image: image2.png]
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